Eden Planning Commission Minutes
January 16, 2017
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on January 16, 2017.  Present were:  Leslie White, Charles Leone, Ralph Monticello, Tracey Morin, Lea Kilvadyova (LCPC),  and Eden Energy Committee members: Craig Kneeland, Keren Ferari and Ralph Monticello (sits on both boards).
1. Leslie opened the meeting at 3:00PM.

2. Additions or deletions:  None at this time.
3. Approve minutes of October 17, 2016 and November 21, 2016:  Chuck made the motion to approve the minutes of October 17 & November 21, 2016 as written.  Ralph seconded the motion.  Approved.
4.  Work on Eden Town Plan update with Lea Kilvadyov, LCPC: 
(c)  Begin discussion of energy renewal:  EPC discussed with Lea and Eden’s Energy Committee (EEC) Act 174, Enhanced Energy Planning.  EEC attended a meeting at GMTCC and feels this is a needed chapter in Eden’s Town Plan, allowing for a say in the siting process.  Craig Kneeland felt adding these alternative energy sites to our town plan was an economic and energy saving opportunity for Eden.  Keren added the need to pin down our desired end result and our actions to get there.  Leslie noted that previously EPC was told that this new plan was a new requirement of the State but was not yet required; Eden has an energy segment which will be updated with the current plan update.  It is now sounding as if the enhanced plan is a requirement.  Discussion included:  review of the maps prepared by LCPC of potential siting area; the identification of sites as favorable or unfavorable; why there is no focus on reduction of fuel usage and energy conservation only siting of alternative energy sites; EEC would like to proceed with preparing an enhanced energy plan; EPC would like to investigate more, update its current energy segment and if it is found an enhanced plan is beneficial and reflective of towns desired direction for the future, it could be added later.  Lea stated that if it is decided to do the enhanced plan, a signed resolution from the Selectboard upon recommendation of EPC would need to be submitted to LCPC.  Timing of the Municipal Planning Grant and completion of the current update were discussed.  Lea will contact the grantee to verify dates.  Lea will prepare a chapter with current energy requirements to EPC to review at the next meeting.  The Selectboard will be consulted on its feelings on an enhanced energy plan.
(a)  Review of edited chapters:  EPC members expressed approval of the edited chapters.

(b)  Work on Chapter 9 – Community Services & Facilities; Chapter 10 – Natural & Productive Resources:  Chapters 9 and 10 were reviewed, suggestions made with Leslie to make the final revision.  
5. Act 250 Review – None at this time
6. Waste Water Permit Review:  None at this time.
7. Town Plan Review:   None at this time.
8. LCPC Update:  None at this time.
9. Any other business:  The next meeting will be held on February 20, 2017 at 3PM.

10. Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 5:15PM.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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